
BIBLE TRIVIA 
    

 

1.) How long had Lazarus been dead before 

being risen by Jesus? 

 

2.) Adam and Eve had three sons. Cain was the 

first born followed by Abel. Who was the third 

son? 

 

3.) To whom did Jesus say, “Man shall not live 

by bread alone.” 

 

4.) What kind of wood was used to build 

Noah’s ark? 

 

5.) what animal is mentioned most frequently 

in both the New and Old Testaments? 
 
 
 
 

 
 

SERMONS FOR 

SUNDAY 
 

 

A.M.: John Gooch 

Going from Worst to First  

1 Timothy 1:12-17 

P.M. Cancelled 

 
 ------------------ 
                  

WEDNESDAY NIGHT BIBLE 

DEVOTIONAL 
 

Cancelled 

 

Cancelled 

        

Welcome Visitors    
 

We want to personally thank you for joining us 

today. It is our prayer you leave our worship service 

with an uplifted spirit. Below is what you can expect 

during our services. 
 

SINGING: Non-instrumental singing plays a great 

part of our worship services. We hope that you will 

find this to be an uplifting praise to the Lord. (Eph. 

5:19) 
 

LORD’S SUPPER: Each Sunday we observe the 

Lord’s Supper, which reflects on the death, burial 

and resurrection of our Lord Jesus, and the hope of 

everlasting life we now can live through Him. (I 

Cor. 11:23-26)  
 

CONTRIBUTION: During the service, we as 
members are given the opportunity to give a portion 
of what God has given us. This money is used to 
support the church and to help spread God’s Word. 
(I Cor. 16:2 

 ------------------ 
Schedule of Services 

Only online services are available, all 

Sunday night and Wednesday night 

service at the building are cancelled due 

to COVID-19. 

 

Sunday:    
Bible Study 9:00 a.m.  

Sunday Morning 10:00 a.m. 

Sunday Evening 6:00 p.m. 
 

Ladies Bible Class: (Sept-May) 

Tuesday      9:30 a.m. 
  

Wednesday Bible Class 7:00 p.m. 
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Handling of A Crisis 
 

  Crisis is defined as the turning point for better or worse, an emotionally 

significant event, a crucial time. We all experience various crises in life, 

physical problems, business situations, but in all probability the greatest 

crises occur in our family relations, and in marriage itself. 

 

When problems arrive within the family or marriage, there is a strong 

tendency to blame the other party or someone else rather than self. 

Passing the buck, so to speak will not alleviate the crisis. There needs to 

be an examination of self, and a mutual confession of wrong, and each 

party pray for the other. 

 

The crisis could well be test of our fidelity and love. Trials do test our 

faith. Tribulations, though unwanted, prompts a closer walk with God. In 

seeking God’s help – we will petition wisdom with counsel, and by so 

doing receive the gift of patience in dealing with trial. 

 

Many times the crisis in our life serves in very forceful way to point us to 

our greatest need in life, and that is a proper relationship with Jesus 

Christ. This is the ultimate blessing because as Paul stated, “I can do all 

things though Christ.” After all, didn’t Jesus say that the reason he came 

into this world, was that we could know the truth, the way, and the life. 

 

Therefore in any crisis, remember as a child of God, you have the 

intercession of Christ who tells us to cast all our cares upon Him. Christ 

is the answer, is no idle statement when it comes to dealing with critical 

situations that we deal with in life. 
                                                                                                    Truman E. Spring 

                                                                                               



Pray for our family 

 
“Therefore let us draw near with 

confidence to the throne of grace, so 

that we may receive mercy and find grace to help in time 

of need.” Hebrews 4:16 
 

Mark Florez (Shannon Cobb’s cousin) will 

be starting dialysis and is need of a kidney 

transplant. 

 

Allen George (Shannon Cobb’s grandfather) 

fell and has a small broken bone in his leg. 
 

Myrtle Jones had two stints put in, if all 

goes well, she is set to go home Monday. 

 

Betty Love has started her new treatment, 

she reports it has been challenging. Her body is 

slowly adjusting. 

 

Sherlyn Cartwright will have surgery the 

18th at Memorial Herman. The surgeon is trying 

to save her leg from amputation. 

 

Bible Trivia Answers 
 

1.) Four days (John 11:39) 

 

2.) Seth (Genesis 4:25) 

 
3.) Satan (Matthew 4:4) 

 

4.) Gopher wood (Genesis 6:14) 

 

5.) Sheep are mentioned in the Bible more than 

500 times, more than any other animal. 
 

 

 

 

IMPORTANT ANNOUNCEMENT REGARDING 

WORSHIP SERVICES 

Following Governor Abbott’s order for re-
opening Texas the worship service in person is 
at a limited capacity.  Beginning this Sunday, May 
3, we will have worship services at the building 
and Facebook live/online service.  

If you are over the age of 65, or in a high-risk 
group, we encourage you to participate in our 
online services. 

We ask that you follow the guidelines below while 
worshipping at the building: 

- All attendees over the age of 10 will need to 
wear a face mask.  
- The only exceptions for wearing the face mask 
will be when partaking of the Lord’s Supper and 
men that are publicly speaking while leading in 
our worship service. 
- Enter and exit the building through the front 
door. This will help to minimize the touching of 
common items. 
- For communion, we will have disposable cups.  
They will be available as you enter the building. 
- Sit in alternate rows. Half of the auditorium 
rows will be closed. 
- Individuals may sit with members of their 
household but must maintain 6 feet between 
members of different households. 
- There will no bible classes, evening 
worship, Tuesday ladies bible class or 
Wednesday night services at this time. 
- Please maintain social distancing while 
fellowshipping with other members. 

We look forward to seeing each of you this 
Sunday. Please continue to pray that we all may 
come together soon with all of the saints here at 
249 Church of Christ. 

 

A Special Christian Lady 

 

We would like to extend our sympathy to Ira Goode and the 

Goode family during the loss of Debbie. For those of you who 

knew her knows she was kind, compassionate, loving, and 

giving. She helped many people throughout her life and was an 

excellent Sunday school teacher. She always had a bright smile 

on her face and never complained even when she was not feeling 

well. We will miss her very much, but we are rejoicing in her 

reunion with our Lord. Please remember Ira, Shaun, and Brandi 

in your prayers. 

It’s Never to Late 
 

  Last Sunday was Allen’s (Shannon’s grandfather) 92nd birthday. 
I spent the weekend with Allen, and our conversion went to 
Christ and the hope we have in our Lord. I asked Allen if he 
had been baptized and he informed me he had not. He said 
he had attended the Church of Christ many years ago, but he 
had never obeyed the gospel. I told him the story of Philip and 
the Ethiopian Eunuch Acts 8:26-40, and that the eunuch said, 
“See, here is water! What prevents me from being baptized?” 
I told him we can call the Church of Christ in Sand Spring, OK 
and baptize him today. Allen said he has been wanting to do 
this for some time, but did not know how. Then with a smile he 
said I would like that very much. The Church of Christ in Sand 
Springs graciously opened their doors for us and rejoiced with 
us as Allen obeyed the gospel at 92 years old. It just goes to 

show you it’s never too late to obey the gospel. 
 
God is Good! 


